
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

Hello everyone, I hope you are all looking forward to a lovely holiday period and enjoying some quality 
time with family and friends. 

We return to school after Easter on Monday 15th April, students should be on site for 8.30am ready for 
the start of the school day at 8.40am. When we return, we will begin a new system called ‘Line up for 
Learning’, students have been practicing this at the end of term, in preparation for the launch after 
Easter.  This will mean that year groups will meet in set locations around the school and will line up 
ready to come into school with their tutors. This will enable all the initial messages for the day to be 
conveyed to all students and ensure that everyone is properly equipped for their day of learning.  Our 
school community should strive for excellence in everything it does, whether that is the outcomes for 
students, uniform or behaviour, we believe that this new system will greatly support this. 

Over the Easter holidays, we ask that you support your child to be ready for the new term, by ensuring 
that they will be fully equipped for school in the following ways: 

Uniform 

Black embroidered blazer 
White dress shirt with a collar 
School tie 
Black knitted V neck jumper 
Black charleston style skirt, or black formal dress trousers 
Black polishable school shoes 
Dark coloured waterproof coat 
 
Our uniform can be purchased at any retailer who sells school uniform, as long as it meets the above 
requirements. Our tie and blazer can be purchased from Little Gems. 
https://theschooloutfit.co.uk/collections/thornhill-school  

Equipment 
 
Black school bag 
School planner 
Pencil case - containing black pens, pencil, green pen, orange highlighter and ruler 
 
Additional information 
 
No heavy make-up 
Short neutral-coloured nails 
Optional single pair of stud earrings and/or watch, but no other jewellery 
Hoodies/sweatshirts/leggings cannot be worn 
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Mobile phones 
 
Mobile phones must be switched off and kept out of sight. 
 
There are no changes here to the policy we commenced in September and the majority of our students 
follow this policy perfectly, we have high expectations of all our students, and we want to ensure that on 
our return, everyone is fully meeting these expectations. 
Thank you for your continued support with this and ensuring we maintain high standards of excellence in 
our school community. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Sue Hamilton 
 
Headteacher  
 

 

 

 

 

 


